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Diary Dates 

September 
22nd – Choir to Piccadilly Theatre  
23rd – Choir to Hoyts TTP –  
           Festival Sing 2020 Day 
25th -  Last Day Term 3 – 2.00pm  
           Dismissal 
 

October  
12th – First day Term 4, Children’s  
           Week 
19th – Bookweek 
23rd – T20 Blast Cricket Carnival  
           6/7 
26th – Camp – Room 18 & 24,       
           Pedare Transition,      
           Governing Council 7pm 
 
 

 
Road Crossing 

Monitors 
 

Wed 23rd Sep – Fri 25th Sep & 
(Mon 12th & Tue 13th Oct) 

Summer H, Jasmine G, Sonia D 
 

Wed 14th Oct – Tue 20th Oct 
Dantae C, Kamryn M, Lara B 

 
Wed 21st Oct – Tue 27th Oct 
Claire D, Scarlett E, Demi S 

 
 
 
 

Please arrive by 8.25am 

Annual Student Writers’ Display 
Encouraging writing by publishing and promoting the 

reading of student authored stories in the library. 
 

 
Kira, Patrick, Ashton and Gargee proudly display their books 

Students develop a stronger sense of themselves as writers when they have opportunities to 
publish their work for a genuine audience. For the second year running, we are holding a Student 
Writers’ Display’ from Week 8 till the end of week 10 in the library.  

Parents are welcome to drop in and see the display. 

Students from years R-3 have an opportunity to publish both fiction and nonfiction texts for 
others to enjoy. In this second year we can already see the improvement in students’ writing as 
they produce books that are highly polished. 

This year students will be able to nominate their favourite fiction and nonfiction book and go into 
the draw for a special prize at the last assembly for the term. When nominating these books 
students need to rate how well the author of fiction texts: 

 Produced an engaging sizzling start that made them want to read it. 

 Developed a clear orientation and complication, with a resolution that made sense. 

 Developed characters and described, them with lots of ‘showing not telling.’  

 Used dialogue in the story that was well written and helped them to follow the plot. 

 Correctly used grammar, spelling and punctuation and edited their work carefully. 

When nominating nonfiction books students have to rate how well the author: 

 Gave the book a very clear and easy to read structure. 

 Provided information in paragraphs, which started with topic sentences. 

 Used headings and subheadings to make it easy to find information 

 Provided Diagrams and drawings to give extra information about the topic. 
 

When the ‘Writers’ Display’ finishes the student books will join our library’s growing "Student 
Author" section. This permanent part of our library collection allows students to read each other’s 
stories and encourages them to submit their own writing, in book form, when it is edited and 
polished. In this way students can learn from each other. 

 

  

  

Pupil Free Day - Friday 13th November 



 

 
 
 

(The Greatest Discovery replaces The Little Mermaid & Hunchback 
of Notre Dame) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Excursion and Incursion Update 

 ACTIVITY 
DATE/S STUDENTS 

INVOLVED 
LAST PAY 
DAY 4pm 

Graduation  Yr 7 6/11/20 

Narnu Farm Camp 
26/10 – 
28/10 

Rm 18 & 24 16/10/20 

Narnu Farm Camp 2/12 – 4/12 Rm 19/20 27/11/20 

Sing Movie 23/9 Choir 18/9/20 

The Greatest 
Discovery 

21/10 

3,5,6,11,12,
18,19,20,21,
22,24,26,27,

28,29 

19/10/20 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
 
 
 

Tuesday 22nd  Michele S 
Wednesday 23rd  Mary Anne R 
Thursday 24th  Evelyn C, Ling C 
Friday 25th  Rhonda P, Stacey C   
                                                                                
Tuesday 13th  Michele S 
Wednesday 14th  Mary Anne R 
Thursday 15th  Tui M, Deneice P 
Friday 16th  Kellie F, Nicole I 

 
 
 

2021 enrolment and class structure 
processes 

 

 

Accurate enrolment details are needed so we can determine numbers 
for our 2021 classes. Therefore if your family is considering moving, or 
you know of someone moving into our area it is important that you let 
us know as soon as possible. If you have a younger sibling to start next 
year and you haven't completed an enrolment form please contact the 

front office staff. 

Lost Property 
We have lots of unnamed items of clothing, drink bottles 

and lunch boxes. Please make sure if you have lost anything 
to check lost property before the end of term. 

Spring Vacation Care Program Out Now 

Please find a copy on the school website via the oshc section. 
http://oshc-ardtornish.weebly.com 
Also when filling out the booking form please sign both sections, 
so if you’d like to add days we already have the consents signed. 

Tracey Cooper is our Pastoral Care Worker. Tracey is at 
our school on Tuesday’s and Friday’s. Her role is to  
pastorally support the school, contribute through 
involvement in a range of activities such as classroom 
support, excursions, lunchtime groups, can support 
individual students (with parent consent) with eg.  
Friendship issues, self-esteem, social skills. If you or your child would 
like to talk to Tracey, she can be contacted through the front office 
82648099. 

http://oshc-ardtornish.weebly.com/


Well Done Brooklyn! 
On Aug 29th Brooklyn 
Turley represented 
Ardtornish Primary School 
at the third annual JudoSA 
School Championships.  

She competed in the boys 
and girls 8-10 Years, Under 
30 Kg division, and won a 
gold medal.  

She competed in a large 
and strong combined 
weight and age division 
where she finished in 4th 
place. Brooklyn competed 
with spirit, respect and 
humility and is a credit to 
our school.  

Brooklyn practices Judo at 
the South Australian Judo Academy in Valley View. 

 

Last Day of Term 3  
 Friday 25th September 

2.00pm Dismissal 



What Does The Clock Read? – Rm 29 
In Maths we have been learning how to tell the time. Do you know how to read a clock? There are 2 hands; the shorter 
hand is the HOUR hand, and the longer hand is the MINUTE hand. A good way to remember is by the words – HOUR 
is the shorter word and MINUTE is the longer word.  
 
 

 
 

     

When the MINUTE hand is pointing to the 3, it is quarter past. 
 

 

Pottery -Room 29 

This term we have been extremely lucky to be a part of the Pottery program run by Mrs Woolley. We learnt so much in our 
sessions, where we used clay to create pieces including pinch pots, snail bowls and donut bowls. We were even able to glaze our 
pieces and learnt that glaze is glass which is made from sand!  

Room 29 is the last group that will be a part of the Pottery program with Mrs Woolley, this year, as the pottery room will be 
removed to make way for the new building. 

 

 

When the 

MINUTE hand 

is pointing to 

the 12, the 

time is 

o’clock. 

When the 

MINUTE hand 

is pointing to 

the 6, it is half 

past.  


